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Reported to Joint-Committee on Quality Assurance:  October 2015 
 
Program description:  
 
Glendon College is the bilingual faculty of York University, and the only institution in Southern 
Ontario offering bilingual university programs.  The Economics Department was on of the first 
departments established at Glendon.  In 1999, the department expanded it’s the BA offerings to 
include an Honours bilingual program in Business Economics.  Since 2007 students may also pursue 
bilingual or tri-lingual international Bachelor of Arts (iBA) in Economics or Business Economics.  
Students may obtain an honours degree (120 credits) or a 90 credit BA as well as having the option to 
add another major or a minor subject. 
 
Program Accepts 2013 Enrolment FTES 

2013 
Degrees Awarded 2013 

Business 
Economics  

103 151 BA Hon:  15 

Economics 26 122 BA Hon: 7; BA 14 
 
 
Reviewers appointed by the Vice-Provost Academic:  
Professor Pierre Lasserre, Département des sciences économiques, Université du Québec à Montréal  
Professor Dwayne Benjamin, Department of Economics, University of Toronto  
Georges Monette, Associate Professor, Department of Mathematics and Statistics, York University 
 
 
Site Visit: October 27 and 28, 2014 
 
The reviewers met with Alice Pitt, Vice-Provost, Academic, Donald Ippercil, Principal of Glendon 
College, the Chair of the Glendon Economics Department and the Coordinator of the Business 
Economics program.  In addition the reviewers met with librarians from the University libraries, and 
faculty and student members from both the Glendon and Keele campuses. 
 
Outcome: The Joint-Committee on Quality Assurance concluded that the Decanal response 
adequately addressed the review recommendations.  Progress on the recommendations will be 
included in the Follow-up Report due February 2017. 

 
Summary 
 
The Reviewers noted that “The curriculum is appropriate and conventional for an economics 
program with a business emphasis,” and that the program includes an “impressive offering of 
relatively new business-related economics courses.”   They also noted that the department 
goes to great lengths to see that the curriculum has a practical focus, while developing 
rigorous, quantitative thinking skills.  
 
The areas for enhancement identified in the self study document which were incorporated 
fully into the reviewer’s recommendations, took into consideration Glendon’s unique context 
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of small classes and bilingual campus and its strengths in Business Economics. 
 
The Principal’s Implementation Plan supports reorganizing and presenting current offerings in ways 
that are more meaningful to students and the development of bilingual courses to enhance students’ 
discipline-specific skills.  The Plan commits to assisting the program to increase the number of 
project-based courses. In addition to providing support to develop more project based courses, it 
notes that an experiential education coordinator is now in place to explore the opportunity to create 
an internship course in this discipline at Glendon.   
 
The Principal’s Plan commits to having program level expectations and student learning outcomes 
Program finalized and submitted to the Office of the Vice-Provost Academic before the follow-up 
report is submitted. 
 
Progress on these actions will be addressed in the 2017 follow-up report. 

 
 
 
 
Alice J Pitt, Vice-Provost Academic 
November 2015 
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